N.Z. SCRABBLE CLUBS -~ NORTH TO SOUTH

WHANGAREI:
BAYS:

NORTH SHORE:
MT ALBERT:
PAKURANGA :
"HAMILTON:

MT MANGANUI:
TAURANGA:

TOKOROA:

NEW PLYMOUTH:

HASTINGS:

WANGANUI:
MASTERTON:

AVALON:

LOWER HUTT:

EASTERN SUBURBS:

SYDENHAM:

Contact Glynis Jennings Ph 50037

. i
Tues 10am Campbells Bay Methodist .
Church Hall Ph Marge Dalzell g
478 6248 f

Thurs 7pm Takapuna Senior Citizen
Hall Ph Allie Quinn 432806 !

Fri 7pm Mt Albert Senior Citizens |
Hall Ph David Pinner 674162

Thurs 7pm Pakuranga Community
Centre Ph Margaret Cherry 562208

Tues 7+30pm Civil Defence Rooms
W.C.C. Ph Betty Gibb 79049

Contact Ann Plested Ph 55245
Contact Noel Maisey Ph 63218

Wed 7.15pm At members homes Ph
Lois Kelly 67201 or Kevin 68374

Contact Yvonne James Ph 75166

Thurs 7pm Fortnightly %02 South-
land Rd Ph Jeff Grant 86654

Contact Denise Gordon Ph 52641 |

Contact Alliete Hay Ph 83273 1

Thurs 1pm 813 High St Lowesr Hutt 1
Ph Val Frew 670996 ) R

Contact Joan Houpt Ph 696862

Tues 7.30pm Kilbirnie Plunket
Rooms Ph Lynn Wood 872581 Wtgn

Fri 7pm Sydenham Community Centre OCt 1985
Ph Eunice Roberts 895077
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It is with great pleasure that I write this
introductions to FORWORDS. I am sure that you
will find it enteraining and informative - FORWORDS
that is, not my introduction.

FORWORDS will bring you news of Clubs and
personalties from the world of Scrabble, both
nationally and internationally.

It will seek to entertain with puzzles and
brain-teasers.

It will seek to improve your  game with help-
ful hints on play.

Above all, the purpose of the magazine is
to bring about a sense of unity between the Scrabble
Clubs of New Zealand and to create new friendships.

We are indepted to Sue Marrow for condeiving
the idea of a magazine and for her efforts in
bringing it to reality.

The Norfolk Island Festival was a great
success and I congratulate Dorothy & David Pinner
for their immaculate organisation.

Congratulations to Jeff CGrant, Lynn Wood and
Lucy Bright who won their grades.

One of the pleasing spin-offs from the Fest-
ival was meeting Australian players and establishinc
lines of communication that will produce several
benefits in the future.

If you are planning to visit Australia there
are many Clubs there that will welcome your visit:

why not plan your trip around one of their tourn-
aments?

Write to me for details.

Looking forward to seeing you at the
Mt.Albert Tournament.

Charlie Curl



























